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MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE COMMISSIONERS




PIPE LAKES PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTRICT

OCTOBER 12, 2007

JOHNSTOWN TOWN SHED

ATTENDING: 

Larry Bresina; Joe Errigo; Tom O’Hern, Dick Hollar; Jeff Peterson; Carol Vantine

ABSENT:

Doug Rouzer

GUESTS:

Peggy Weber; Dan Paulson

The meeting was called to order at 3:05 PM by Carol Vantine, Commission Chair.

The minutes of the August 17, 2007 meeting were unanimously approved as submitted.

The minutes of the September 1, 2007 meeting were unanimously approved as submitted.

Treasurer Tom O’Hern presented the financial report for the period ending September 30, 2007. The report shows income of $23,373.37 and expenses of $5,861.63, with income over expenses of $17,511.74.  Commissioners noted that these figures do not include anticipated expenses for consultant fees.  The report was unanimously approved as presented.

Jeff Peterson presented the Polk County Report.  The county is in the midst of a lengthy and difficult budget process, and still awaiting approval of a state budget.  Mr. Peterson noted that commissioner Dick Hollar attended a meeting of the county budget committee and made an attempt to avoid cuts in staff positions in the Land and Water Department.  In spite of Mr. Hollar’s valiant efforts, the committee cut the department’s staff from eleven to seven full time equivalent positions.  The good news is that a representative of the Land and Water Department will be attending meetings of the Board of Adjustment and Land Information Committee to provide input on hearings that deal with special exceptions to the ordinance.  Mr. Peterson noted that a special exception was granted for the Baker parcel on North Pipe Lake, and that Mr. Hollar had reviewed that application in his capacity as Commission Chair. That approval was granted on the condition that the large lot could not be subdivided in the future. Mr. Peterson said Carol Vantine would now receive notices of any special exception hearings, along with official notification of county actions. 
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The Commission approved the adoption of the Ten Year Strategic Plan for The Pipe Lakes as presented to the annual membership meeting on September 1, 2007. The vote was four in favor, one opposed (Bresina) and one abstention (Peterson).

The Commission discussed the September 29, 2007 informational meeting with representatives of Cedar Corporation (Mr. Bresina previously sent out a meeting summary).   Commission members agreed without formal vote that a two page summary 

of the consultant reports should be prepared for distribution before the Spring meeting of the Commission.

Chair Carol Vantine appointed Joseph Errigo to lead the formation of a Communications Committee and to provide a report at the next commission meeting.  Mr. Errigo asked for suggestions on possible members for the committee.  Dan Paulson agreed to serve on the committee.

Jeff Peterson left the meeting.

The Commission unanimously approved a motion to pay Matt Berg 75% of his consultant fee when an invoice is received, and to hold the final 25% of the payment until we receive DNR approval of the final report.

The Commission unanimously approved a motion to pay Cedar Corporation 90% of their consultant feel when an invoice is received, and to hold the final 10% of the payment until we receive DNR approval of the final report.

Chair Carol Vantine noted that in all future contracts, the Commission should include language that specifies the payment schedule and the amount of the fee will be withheld until public agency approvals are received.

Peggy Webber left the meeting.

The Commission unanimously approved a motion to apply for Aquatic Invasive Species grants to support the Clean Boats Clean Waters program and annual mini-surveys by a professional.

The Commission passed a motion directing the Water Quality Committee to prepare Action Plans for 2008-2013 for Lakeshore Restoration and Outer Watershed projects, including goals, timelines and sources and uses of funds, and to report to the commission as early as possible in 2008. The vote was four in favor and one abstention (Bresina).

Larry Bresina introduced a discussion on grant applications to the DNR for action steps that would supplement the current planning grant.  No agreement was reached.  Chair Carol Vantine proposed that the January meeting include a thorough discussion of issues and language related to the Strategic Plan, Action Plans and other key documents.
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New Business: 

Dick Hollar presented a request from a lake owner to remove logs from the lake. The commission took no action.  Also, Mr. Hollar noted that improvement of the Website should be included in the discussion at the next regular meeting. Mr. Errigo agreed to include this discussion is a report from the newly established Communications Committee.

The next regular meeting of the Commissioners will be held on January 18, 2008 (3 PM).

Respectfully submitted,

Joseph Errigo, Secretary

Approved by the Commissioners, January 18, 2008

